
 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO: THORNTON BOARD OF TRUSTEES       

FROM:  CHIEF WESOLOWSKI  

SUBJECT: CAPITAL FUNDS 

DATE:  02/13/2025 

CC:   ADMINISTRATOR WIAK         

                   

             

     

 

I am seeking permission from the village board to spend approximately $10,300.00 out 

of my capital fund for needed police equipment. I am requesting to purchase 2 

PepperBall guns (Approx. $5,600.00) with accessories, 2 ballistic shields (Approx. 

$4,000.00) and 9 Mark-9 OC spray canisters (Approx. $700.00).  Each purchase would 

come from different vendors due to the uniqueness of each piece of equipment. This 

will help the police department with several requirements under the Safe-T Act. I have 

$18,393.96 left in my capital fund, of which $8,000.00 is allocated for the 

Motorola/SpillMan project that has already been approved. This leaves me $10,393.96 

in the capital fund for these much needed police equipment purchases.  

 

 

R. Wesolowski 

Chief Richard Wesolowski 

 

 


